EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

To the Members of BALANCE

For the Year Ending March 31, 2012

BALANCE is heading into the third year of preparing for Accreditation, and a busy year it has been.  Accreditation means meeting approximately 1000 standards outlined in the CARF Vision Rehabilitation Services manual.  The manual focuses on various sections. Section one is referred to as “ASPIRE to Excellence”.  ASPIRE is an acronym for the process…Assess the Environment, Set Strategy; Persons Served and Other Stakeholders; Implement the Plan, Review Results, and Effect Change.  It is a process we intend to follow until we reach our final goal of high quality service and agency accountability.  

The past year saw BALANCE for Blind Adults reaching the age of 25 …a nice milestone to reach in these challenging times.  We are very proud of our years of service.  Many hundreds of people who are blind and vision impaired have been assisted by BALANCE staff to increase their level of independence in order to: attend college or university; connect with numerous community services, connect with family and friends overseas via e-mail & Skype, move into a new apartment; learn Braille; work out at the gym; learn new routes to the doctor, the bank, the grocery store; learn how to manage diabetes; learn the i-phone, ipad, and ipod using voice; and so on.  This year we served 226 people, registering 5426 visits with a cost per diem of $66.72.  Impressive numbers for such a small agency!  The staff have been sharing stories of success and change and growth of many of the participants they work with.  It has been wonderful to hear how they continue to touch people’s lives, and it’s often in very profound ways. 
Last spring the Board of Director’s held a facilitated session to develop a strategic plan that would guide the organization through the next three to five years.  Input from our stakeholders, including staff and participants guided the Board in developing a plan that would address both program and administrative needs.  It was agreed across the board that we wanted to increase access to volunteers.  Therefore finding a new source for volunteers that could act as readers, shoppers, and walkers became a priority.  Also a priority was to develop partnerships to achieve better service as well as lowering our costs.   To that end we have been working towards a potentially exciting partnership with the volunteer program Society of Sharing.  They manage volunteers within the city of Toronto and have recently connected us with the Sisters of St. Josephs, that manage volunteers in the Greater Toronto Area.

25 years also meant time to update our vision, mission, and value statements, which were partly created during the same facilitated strategic planning session as previously mentioned.  With much thought and dialogue and commitment to the outcome, the final statements were crafted.  The statements will be on the website in About Us and posted at both offices.  

Last year’s e-access survey was intended to provide us with an understanding of which classes and/or support groups are of interest to our members. This year we will be concentrating on building an e-access program that calls for onsite learning and some long distance learning.  Using new tools, such as Skype or pod-casts may help us reach communities that are looking for support but are too far away to meet face to face for lessons.

Another 25th year project is updating the website, cleaning up broken links and revamping information that has changed.  The website is a great place to go for information about BALANCE’s services as well as tips and hints.  There are connections to healthy recipes, counseling resources, Daily Living Skills techniques such as cutting and chopping techniques, organizing your Kitchen, laundry tips and so on.

Upcoming classes are listed and podcasts exploring ongoing yoga classes, living with diabetes course and more, plus contents of the news line can all be found on the site.  The news line gives weekly accounts of affordable activities and events being held throughout the city.  

The Colin Haines Fund is a fund that allows BALANCE participants to request financial assistance to make a special purchase towards anything that adds to their independence and/or quality of life.  This year the fund was used to purchase a digital recorder, a digital answering machine, two pen friends, an ipod, and to give two donations towards camp fees. Thanks so much to Colin Haines, a long past participant for donating the original $10,000 to create this excellent resource.  
I would like to thank Naz Husain our board chair, for all her hard work and dedication to BALANCE.  She has worked hours on materials for the board, pulling together policies, practices, bylaws & committees to bring the essence of Governance to the Board of Directors who in turn must address the Governance portion of Accreditation.  Naz has really been an amazing resource and a great asset to the organization.  

And finally I’d like to thank BALANCE’s wonderful staff for their ongoing commitment to the participants, always working on their behalf to increase their ability to meet their objectives with the ultimate goal to increase one’s quality of life as a person living with vision loss.
Respectfully yours,

Sue Archibald

Sue Archibald
Executive Director

FEEDBACK PHONE LINE
NOTE:  BALANCE is always looking for feedback on anything that impacts the participants and/or the organization.  We would like to hear about your problems, concerns, complaints, issues, ideas etc. and use these comments to identify where BALANCE could improve or what areas may need attention etc.  Comments can be left anonymously over the phone.   Please call the office at 416-236-1796 ext. 36 anytime.  

